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City Manager, Max Royle

WHAT'S AHEAD
What’s ahead is adopting the budget for the City’s next fiscal year, FY 24, which will
begin on October 1, 2023. The Commission held a meeting on Monday, July 31st,

when it reviewed the proposed budget and made a decision concerning the property
tax for the general and debt service funds. 

Read the Whole Article Here

EMPLOYEE SPOTLIGHT ​
Troy Jones works in our Public Works Department and
has been with the city for 30 years!

Troy currently works as our Foreman of Streets and Roads, but
has held different positions in his time with the city. Troy started
out as what is now called a service worker, and moved to Road
and Bridge and served as the swing position for years.

Troy says that one of things he likes about working for the city
is that no two days are the same. He could be running
equipment, servicing vehicles and everything in between.

In his free time, Troy and his family enjoy taking cruises, getting
to visit new places, attending Jags games and fishing. Above
all, family time is what matters most!

https://files.constantcontact.com/330f6767701/ab19e593-c071-4da0-b723-9457dcbf15dc.pdf


Vice Mayor appointed to
Committee!

Vice Mayor, Dylan Rumrell was recently appointed to serve
on the Florida League of Cities 2023-2024 Land Use and
Economic Development committee, one of the League’s five
Legislative Policy Committees.
Legislative Policy Committee chairs, vice chairs and members were
appointed by Florida League of Cities President Greg Ross, Mayor
of Cooper City.
Congratulations to Vice Mayor Rumrell.

Read the Whole Article Here

https://files.constantcontact.com/330f6767701/6a581803-a87b-45db-9ffd-839962d1638d.pdf


City of St. Augustine Beach offices will be closed on Monday, September
4, in observance of the Labor Day holiday.

 
Monday's solid waste collection will be on Tuesday, September 5.

There will be no other changes to the schedule.
 

Ocean Hammock Park parking lot will be open for use from dawn until
dusk beginning on Saturday, September 2.

 
For FREE beach shuttle information please visit:

http://www.sjcfl.us/beaches/
 

Labor Day - Free Shuttles

https://www.facebook.com/CityofStAugustineBeach?__cft__%5b0%5d=AZU3EdoiyEavg2_Wz7R0zf9LwTBCrJrR4Ny2TKcFQtA57NdyQjVGQuHoPnkstW-0U9YxArQkkbzSC0j-23hS46gaI3bSBxd4IZ-yIDk4DBi-dnKQPCCPJu_FTpGL3fOw-y03Qd2jc8pIC89vKbfpPdU0ZwtzhahGBQO-Hpwe_QTzj7hBsvUXiNrkrhnEzE2YEBA&__tn__=-%5dK-R
http://www.sjcfl.us/beaches/?fbclid=IwAR0t06uXw-y7CC06JuW4Rqye5YG21fDSHxfFnIhgElr8UcF1cfSoogCOEYI


Click Here for
Details

Upco ​ming Events
September & October
Mark Your Calendars!

Click Here for 2023 City
events
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The Benefits of Native Plants
How does SEPAC choose which plants to use in the City’s plazas and
gardens? And which plants will work best at your home?
These are great questions! When selecting landscaping options, it is
important to make sure you are putting the right plant in the right place.
In Florida, the best plant is usually a native one.
To determine which plants might thrive in your yard, look around! Native
plants are the ones you see in natural areas. They have evolved over
time and thrive in our specific climate – it’s better to work with our
environmental conditions than fight them!
Florida natives don’t mind the salt, sun, or heat, they like living in sand,
and they can withstand drought conditions. Take a walk down one of our
beach boardwalks and you’ll see beautiful, colorful species like the
Blanket Flower, Black-eyed Susan, Dune Sunflower, Partridge Pea, and
Bee Balm. Throughout town, you’ll see that the Firebush, Beautyberry,
Goldenrod, and Firespike thrive. Follow their lead and go native! 

Yard work is hard work; SEPAC wants to recognize your
efforts!
If you’ve worked hard to create an environmentally friendly yard, the City
of St. Augustine Beach wants to recognize your efforts! SEPAC would
love to find out about any residential or commercial property within the
City that contributes to the sustainability of our environment by promoting
water conservation, reducing stormwater runoff, preserving the tree
canopy, utilizing native plants, and increasing the biodiversity of
Anastasia Island. If you think your yard has what it takes – or just to get
more information on how to make your area more environmentally
friendly, please visit:
https://www.staugbch.com/bcbatb/page/environmentally-friendly-
landscaping-recognition

Congratulations to our newest Environmentally
Friendly Yard Recognition Recipients!



D Street residents, Stephanie Hagopian and Damion LaPier (pictured
below) are the most recent recipients of SEPAC’s Environmentally
Friendly Landscaping recognition! Not only are they are preserving the
tree canopy, utilizing native plants, and helping increase the biodiversity
of Anastasia Island, there are other benefits:
●    After changing our lawn to a sustainable permaculture food forest, our
water bill reduced from $80-$100/month to $24/month.
●    The average American household uses 35,000 gallons of water for
irrigation annually- that’s 306 pounds of CO2/year, which is also four
times more carbon than what the grass itself does to reduce carbon on
the planet.
●    Converting to a sustainable lawn supports necessary pollinators like
bees and butterflies— who doesn’t want to see monarch butterflies in
their yard every day?
●    Reduce your grocery bills! Organic veggies are expensive — when
you grow native FL edible fruits and plants, your grocery bill goes down
and the taste goes up! Take advantage of the fact that FL has one of the
longest growing seasons in the US.
Congratulations and thanks, Stephanie and Damion!
If you think your yard has what it takes – or just want to find out how to
make your area more environmentally friendly, please visit:
Environmentally Friendly Landscaping Recognition | St. Augustine Beach
Florida

https://www.staugbch.com/bcbatb/page/environmentally-friendly-landscaping-recognition


Hurricane Preparedness



The 2023 Atlantic hurricane season is well underway, but there is still
time to prepare for the storms.
St. Johns County Emergency Management’s 2023 Hurricane
Preparedness Guide and other preparedness materials are available to
the public at www.sjcemergencymanagement.com/pdf/SJC-Hurricane-
Preparedness-Guide.pdf.

St. Johns County encourages its residents to sign up for emergency
notifications at www.alertstjohns.com. Alert St. Johns enables St. Johns
County to provide residents with critical information in a variety of
emergency situations, such as severe weather, unexpected road
closures, water advisories, missing persons, evacuations of buildings or
neighborhoods, and incidents that may pose a threat to public safety. By
signing up, residents can choose to receive time-sensitive messages via
phone call, text message, or email.
Click on the links below for more information.

Read the Whole Article Here

American Flag Rescue Program

The American Flag Rescue (AFR) program was initiated in 2019 after St.
Johns County Solid Waste Management staff observed worn and
damaged Americans flags in drop-off garbage containers at the Tillman
Ridge facility. Although some flag collection containers already were in
place in several stores that sell American flags, more collection points
were clearly needed. The initial shipment of new flag collection boxes
was funded by local radio personality Kevin Geddings. These units were
placed in St. Johns County libraries. Of the nearly 1,000 flags collected in
2020, about 10% were reusable and these are available to the public.
Damaged flags are retired according to established protocols by local
Scout troops and veteran’s organizations. An American Flag booklet
provided by Supervisor of Elections Vicky Oakes is also available. For
information about flag collection/retirement or site participation, contact

https://files.constantcontact.com/330f6767701/6a581803-a87b-45db-9ffd-839962d1638d.pdf


Chris Benjamin at (904) 827-6980 or cbenjamin@sjcfl.us.
Flags can be dropped off at City of St. Augustine Beach City Hall.

City of St. Augustine Beach
Resident Self-Service module 

You can access this module in one of two ways:
 
Go to our website – www.staugbch.com. Here you will find the link by
selecting Resources -> Contact Us -> Self-Service Portal.

Read the Whole Article Here

Thank you to our sponsor ​s and partners!
For a review of our events in 2022, please click here.
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Follow us on Facebook, YouTube, and Instagram!
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